

                                            FEUGHDEE WEST COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Minutes of Meeting held in Strachan Hall

on Thursday 26th May at 7.30pm

Present
Community Councillors:  
Mr. A Neish, Mrs. J. Randalls,  Mr. M. Smith, Mr. W. Smith Jnr., Mr. W. Smith Snr.., 
Banchory and Mid Deeside Councillors: 
Cllr. J. Webster
Co-opted members:  
Mr. I. Adams, Mr. R. Sheridan, Mr. P. Tyrrell
Minutes: 
Mrs. I. Addison
Members of Public: 

4 members of the public were present
1. Apologies and Absences



Apologies were received from Mr I Brockie, Cllr. K.Clark, Cllr. L.Clark, Mr. I. Morrison 
2. Minutes of the previous meeting
The Minutes of the previous meeting on 31st. March were approved.

Minutes proposed by Mr. W. Smith Jnr. and seconded by Mr. I. Adams
3. Treasurer’s report
Opening Balance reported from previous meeting                                              £ 1588.47
Expenses:  Strachan Hall                                                 £     96  00

                  British Telecom April/May (2 x £67.18)           £    134. 36                      230.36
                   __________________________________________________________________

                                                                                                                       £  1358.11

Income:        Midhill Wind Farm                                                                         £    800.00

                   __________________________________________________________________
                    End of May Balance




           £  2158.11

                   __________________________________________________________________
4. Police Matters
No Police Officers were in attendance and nothing was reported.   A request has been made for a monthly e.mail report to be submitted unless Officers are in attendance.
5. FWCC Community Benefit Application

Concern was expressed that no applications were being received although Windfarm Funding was building up.   Application forms are readily available for projects which would benefit the local community.

A fresh drive to create awareness within the community is needed through the website and by word of mouth. An update and promotion of the website is still needed to facilitate public awareness and accessibility.  Ms. A. Dykes will be approached for further information on current updating process.
It was suggested that a larger project could be looked into such as the roll out of improved broadband for the area.    Mr. P. Tyrrell and Mr. A. Neish will work together to forward the feasibility of this suggestion.

It was advised that Roddy Matheson of Aberdeenshire Council has expertise in this area and would be able to help.

Concerns were also raised regarding Community Funding having an expiry date in the event of it not being applied to specific projects in a timely manner.  This will be investigated with the view of obtaining something in writing to clarify the situation.
6. Planning Issues

Cults Farm: 
There was a short discussion about some of the issues surrounding the proposals, including sewerage and drainage problems which had been identified by SEPA.   A member of the public expressed serious concerns on behalf of the owner of the property regarding the way in which the developers were handling the whole project.  In the light of the information available it was agreed that an objection would be lodged by the Community Council on planning terms.
Ardine, Belts of Strachan:

There have been 8 objections already lodged on the basis that plans proposed break the principle of cohesive development and planning advice.  Planning Department is waiting for more information before a final decision can be made.
It was agreed that an official objection should be lodged by Community Council to add weight to the concerns raised.

The Stables, Tilquhillie:

There was a short discussion regarding this development and issues surrounding it.  It was noted that 20 objections had been received to the lifting of a condition of planning.
7. Transport, Roads and Infrastructure
No further progress reported on wire fencing near Bridge of Feugh or speed issues at Inchmarlo.

No further action from Ralph Singleton regarding extending the pavement going West out of Strachan to include the new houses.
8. Education and Youth 

It was reported that there is the possibility of a further two or three children being enrolled at Strachan Primary School.
There was a short discussion regarding the provision of affordable housing in the community which would attract younger families with children.   It was suggested that an updated report on the progress of affordable housing be requested from Janelle Clarke, Aberdeenshire Housing Department.
9. Community Issues
Strachan Play Park

There are ongoing efforts to involve the community on the proposed upgrades to the play park at Strachan with meetings taking place within the community to discuss requirements and suggestions.
Extended Parking at Hall and Graveyard 

Discussions are still ongoing on the proposed development of additional parking at the Hall/Graveyard

10. Current Consultations/Correspondence received 

Forestry and Woodland Strategy: 

Updated Scheme of Establishment for Community Councils is still not available.
11. Any Other Business
Mr. R. Sheridan volunteered to take over responsibility for Transport, Roads and Infrastructure and for communicating with Ralph Singleton on any issues that arise.  It was advised that a reporting system is available through the Aberdeenshire Council Website.

It was agreed that Community Council should meet monthly instead of every second month for a trial period.  Mr. W. Smith jnr. will adjust hire of halls to suit new calendar of meetings.
12.
Date of next meeting

The meeting closed at 9.05 p.m. 
The next meeting will take place on Thursday 30th.June 2016 in Strachan Hall at 7.30p.m.     
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